COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

DIVISION OF CAPITAL ASSET MANAGEMENT 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

TOWN OF STOUGHTON


The Commonwealth of Massachusetts' Division of Capital Asset Management hereby gives notice that, pursuant to Section 548 of Chapter 26 of the Special Acts of 2003, a public hearing shall be conducted to consider potential reuses and appropriate restrictions for the sale of, and the significant change of use of, Commonwealth land consisting of 115,870( square feet (2.66( acres) of land, 20,216( gross square feet of building space, 400( gross square feet of shed space and associated infrastructure located at 951 Pleasant Street in the town of Stoughton, Massachusetts.  The Premises consists of the former Stoughton Armory facility under the care and control of the Massachusetts’ Executive Office of Public Safety’s Military Division.  The land has been determined to be surplus to current and foreseeable public uses and is available for sale.

The hearing shall be conducted on Wednesday April 20, 2005 at 6:30pm at Stoughton Town Hall, Fitzpatrick Conference Room, 1st Floor, 10 Pearl Street, Stoughton, Massachusetts.

BY:
David B. Perini, Commissioner


Division of Capital Asset Management 

